Standardized Wessermann Technique for State Approved Wassermann Laboratories.

During the month of March representatives from the leading hospitals, boards of health and institutions of the State met in the Commissioner's office at the State House to discuss and settle upon a standard method of performing the Wassermann test. As a result of this meeting a standardized method was adopted by these representatives. This movement for standardization of Tassermann methods in Massachusetts has interested boards of health and other laboratories throughout the country, and numerous requests for the method adopted have been made. For this reason, it seems adviscable to publish the method in order that those interested might have explored access to it.